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Around The Green Around The Green
have read everything that you 
need to know already. But what 
else goes on during Harrogate 
Week... yes, we get to catch up 
with many of our mates... yes, 
we get to have a few beers... and 
yes, what happens in Harrogate 
stays in Harrogate (I hope that 
this brings back some happy 
memories and puts a few smiles 
on your faces!)

We would also like to thank 
our patronage partners for 
2012, Farmura, Countrywide, 
Headland, Eco-solve, TH 
Whites, Irritech Ltd, Avoncrop. 

Very shortly the 2012 fixtures 
will be with you, and looking 
back on last year, each event 
had such a great turn out. 
Please do your very best to sup-
port at least one Section event 
during 2012, your support is the 
driving factor behind the whole 
section.  

We also have a Facebook page 
for the South West Section, one 
that will make it much more 
convenient for you all to use, you 
don’t have to do anything, just 
enjoy this amazing feature you 
have at your fingertips. 

See you all very soon,
adam.l.matthews@hotmail.

co.uk
07732503855

Devon and Cornwall

Hello all,Our January Meet-
ing was held at Trevose Golf and 
Country Club, Cornwall. The 
day was very well attended with 
70 members either enjoying golf 
or course walks with Jonathan 
Wood, Course Manager. Jon 
took up post at Trevose only 
three months ago, having previ-
ously worked as First Assistant 
Greenkeeper at Portmarnock 
Links Golf Club before spending 
the past five years as Deputy 
Course Manager at The Old 
Course, St Andrews, where he 
was also involved in the course 
preparation for The Open 
Championship in 2010. 

Jon has settled in very well, 
making a good impression 
with the members and staff 
and achieving a lot in a short 
space of time! During the course 
walks the members saw some 
for the winter work being done, 
including bunker revetting and 

alterations to the back of the 1st 
green. Jon also looked at future 
work to the course, this included 
extending the 4th tees back and 
changing the 13th hole trying to 
make them tougher par 5’s.

The Course was in fantastic 
condition and played really well. 
The competition format was 
Individual Stableford playing 
for the Barenbrug Cup. 1. Lloyd 
Overy, Lake View; 2. Graham 
Clarke, Chulmleigh; 3. Mike 
Ellis, Lake View. The winner of 
the Longest Drive was Adam 
Bridgewater, Yelverton, and 
Nearest the Pin went to Jason 
Brooks, Torquay. Thanks to our 
sponsors for the day, Barenbrug 
and Martyn Lane Golf, for both 
sponsoring the event and pro-
viding the prizes for the day. After 
lunch there was an educational 
presentation delivered by Steve 
Gingell, of the STRI. The topic 
was on managing thatch and 
discussed the results from trials 
being conducted in conjunction 
with Keith Kensett using the 
Sand Injection Graden. A big 
thank you to Steve for giving up 
his time to deliver the presenta-
tion.

It was great to see a good 
number of Section members up 
at Harrogate again this year and 
it was great to see that numbers 
on the whole were significantly 
up on previous years. The feed-
back from both members and 
trade was very positive. A huge 
thank you to Graeme Gallimore 
and Anthony (Jacko) James for 
organising the minibuses for 18 
members to travel up to Harro-
gate. Also a big thank you to all 
the sponsors who helped with 
the costs, full details of which, 
will follow in the April edition.

Congratulations to Colin 
Webber and Graeme Gallimore 
for achieving their Continued 
Professional Development 
Diploma after five years of 10 or 
more CPD points.

If you have any news from the 
Section, then please contact me.

George Pitts
07929 754401
gpitts.yelverton@gmail.com

South Coast

First an apology for missing 
an entry last month, I think 

Jim 
Croxton 
Chief  
Executive

This time of year is a whirlwind with our own 
Exhibition and Educational conference in Harrogate 
swiftly followed by the FEGGA Conference and the 
GCSAA’s Golf Industry Show.  During this time the 
Canadian Superintendents Association has also held 
an exhibition, whilst closer to home many Regions and 
Sections are coordinating conferences and seminars.  
The quest to share best practice continues apace!

All of these events are loyally supported by our supply 
industry and indeed could not take place without them.  I 
would like to place on record our gratitude for the fantastic 
on-going support that we as an Association and you as 
members receive from the industry.  Their investment in 
what we do is hugely important and I sincerely hope that our 
membership continues to support those who support them.

Following BTME we issued an online survey to all of our 
exhibitors and the responses have been both encouraging 
and informative.  It was a successful event but needs now to 
become the minimum standard we aspire to for future Shows. 

One area of feedback that was in some ways inevitable but 
disappointing nonetheless was to hear that some companies 
who chose not to exhibit at BTME came in to the halls and 
attempted to do business with our visitors. I fully understand 
that BTME is not the right vehicle for every company but it is 
incredibly disrespectful to the companies that do choose to 
exhibit to be hijacked in this way and I would urge all of you to 
ensure that any supplier you know of who does this is told that 
such activity is unacceptable.  BTME allows BIGGA to invest in 
first class education and member services and if we allow it to 
be undermined by a few we will all suffer in the long term.

On a more positive note it was a privilege during the Golf 
Industry Show to spend time with the BIGGA members who 
made up the Delegation sponsored by Bernhard and Company.  
The ten delegates, who were drawn from a wide variety of roles 
and facilities, gelled extremely well as a group and were a credit 
to their Association and their employers.  The opportunity to 
take part in the very high level education on offer and to visit 
two fantastic golf facilities – TPC Summerlin and Paiute – and 
have full tours of the maintenance facilities, the courses and 
to be able to interact with the respective Superintendents was 
hugely valuable. It was interesting to see just how many photos 
were taken and notes made by the delegates as they witnessed 
the different operational methods that are used.

I would like to thank Bernhard and Company for continuing 
to provide this fantastic opportunity for our members. I 
know that the trip was extremely worthwhile and certainly 
memorable for all concerned.  

Jim Croxton, BIGGA CEO

an interesting and informative 
day. Again information/appli-
cation forms can be found on 
the section website and will be 
emailed out to members. 

If anyone has any news, views 
or ideas they would like to see for 
the BB&O Section then please 
don’t hesitate to get in touch: 
bboscribe@gmail.com. Alter-
natively keep up to date with 
what is happening in the BB&O 
section by following us on Twit-
ter, Facebook and the web site: 
www.bbogreenkeepers.co.uk

Surrey 

Sunday February 5. “Hello 
and g’day possums”. Yes, I did 
go and see Dame Edna in Dick 
Whittington at the Wimbledon 
Theatre and he/she was very, 
very funny: “Oh no he wasn’t. 
Oh yes he was”. 

Dick was not the normal long 
legged girl in men’s clothing but 
this Dick was a guy.

The first snow of 2012 fell 
last night and I imagine most of 
Surrey’s golf clubs were closed.  
My other part time job as a 
starter at St George’s Hill GC 
was not required, so I was able 
to concentrate on refurbishing 
my new home in Dorking. The 
property is only five minutes 
walk from the High Street 
and apart from being in close 
proximity to a certain member 
of our committee we are very 
pleased with the new chateau 
‘Willmott’.  My little accident 
,while on a ladder repairing the 
garage roof, resulted in a bloody 
head, a sprained wrist and 
a black and blue left buttock.  
Be not concerned for I am well 
on the mend but it does make 
one realise, OAP’s should stay 
on terra firma. I couldn’t take 
my own advice and was up and 
finished the job a few days later.

Enough of Dorking, let’s talk 
Isle of Wight. Yes it’s still there 
and so were we for the New 
Year. I am told that I danced and 
drank the night away and that 
observers of my Cha Cha Cha 
are recommending my appear-
ing on Bruce’s programme 
with a suitably under dressed, 
young and nubile member of the 
opposite sex. That, on reflection, 
could be more dangerous than 

being up a ladder but I’d still give 
it a go.

Lee Gatland, Course Manager 
at Banstead GC, is the only 
member to contact me with a 
news titbit and even that is 
out of date, but I am grateful 
to report on the birth of Daisy, 
7lb 4ozs, on November 2, 2011. 
Congratulations to Katie and 
Lee from Surrey Greenkeepers.

Lingfield Park GC is hosting 
a PGA Euro Pro Tour event, 
and Course Manager, Kevin 
Weller, mobile 07814012533, 
needs volunteers from qualified 
greenkeepers to assist him. Free 
accommodation and food from 
April 29 to May 4. They also get a 
PGA jacket and shirt.    

Brian Willmott
Brian.willmott@hotmail.

co.uk

Kent 

If you have managed to avoid 
the snow that we have at the 
time of writing this then you are 
very lucky! Hopefully it will soon 
clear and the course manage-
ment teams can get to work on 
preparing the courses for the 
coming season. At least we can 
see a pattern developing with 
the seasons now with snow in 
February becoming a regular 
feature. This should allow us to 
prepare ourselves, and our club 
finances for the worst. 

Many of you will have taken 
advantage of the winter period to 
catch up on your own CPD’s and 
staff training. We are very fortu-
nate to have Hadlow College pro-
viding regular free seminars to 
all BIGGA members and I hope 
many of you were able to take 
full advantage, many thanks to 
John Millen for organising these 
evenings for us. 

You should all now be in 
receipt of our season’s fixture 
list, which we circulated at the 
AGM last year, and notice that 
our first event is at North Fore-
land Golf Club on March 28. 
This is one course that never fails 
to impress, as I’m sure many of 
you would agree. Hopefully Dan 
McGrath MG will have picked 
up some tips on his recent trip 
to the GCSAA show in ‘Vegas as 
part of the BIGGA Delegation 

to further enhance his course. 
Full details of the day’s agenda 
will be on the website by now 
so please do your best to come 
along and enjoy the course and 
the company. Please respond 
to the e-mail invitation to let us 
know if you are able to attend. 

Many thanks to those compa-
nies who have offered sponsor-
ship for our coming year, we 
really appreciate the help you 
all provide. 

Please remember to visit our 
webpage for more up to date 
news and views and don’t forget 
we have a forum there for you 
to leave any comments or ques-
tions. 

Best of British
Rob Holland

London

Hello to all members, and 
when you read this I do hope 
we have moved into spring and 
are starting to see some growth 
so we can start to shape our 
courses for another season.

For my sins I have taken over 
from Matt Plested for writing this 
monthly around the green, so 
any information you members 
may have please let me know.

The London Section had 
its winter meeting/AGM at 
Old Fold Manor back in early 
December, so I would like to 
thank Ian Semple, Course 
Manager, for presenting the golf 
course so well on the day, and 
congratulate the Finchley team 
on winning who were well lead 
by their Course Manager Craig 
Newton, his two assistants and 
just a little help from yours 
truly, and I also thank Old Fold 
Manor for hosting the day. Once 
the food and prize giving was 
complete, it was straight into the 
AMG which was a long drawn 
out affair. The following com-
mittee members were selected 
to serve the section, and, apart 
from me, the committee serving 
you are young and enthusiastic. 
So, your committee and their 
contact details are as follows: 

Matt Plested [Muswell Hill]  
Chairman, matt.plested@hot-
mail.co.uk  07818410333

Adam McColl [Crews Hill]  
Secretary  adammccoll@hot-
mail.com  07886513975

Robert Phillips [Sandy Lodge] 
Treasurer/website  robert.phil-
lips1@btconnect.com

07785791700
Lee Cox [Mill Hill] Golf Organ-

iser/facebook/Twitter  l.cox15@
btinternet.com  07931927346

John Wells [South herts] 
Education/Magazine  j.wells1@
sky.com  07952956857 

The committee are keen to 
improve communications so 
members are better informed 
and become more involved in 
Education and golf. The section 
will have a website by the end of 
April, we now just have group 
on Facebook (Bigga London) 
and are also on twitter (@Big-
gaLondon). 

The next event is the spring 
meeting at Stanmore GC on May 
24 (sponsored by A T Oliver), 
this is the qualifying event for 
the BIGGA National Champion-
ship and Barry has promised 
that the course will be in good 
playing order! This will be fol-
lowed by the summer meeting at 
Crews Hill in early August (date 
to be confirmed) so you will be 
sent an entry form or you can 
email Lee on the above email 
address.

I will be running some Educa-
tion meetings from October to 
March and this will be shown in 
a future article, any members 
with ideas on training can con-
tact me, or any of the other com-
mittee members as we are keen 
to run a varied course of training 
to help develop staff and help 
them manage to a higher level.

John Wells

South West and 
South Wales 
Region

South West

Harrogate week...what can I 
say (that I can get away with...). 
We all know how good the show 
was, we all know that the num-
bers were brilliant and those 
of us who did the education 
seminars know how amazing 
and well organised they were! 
I’m not going to drag on about 
Harrogate week too much, 
because as you’ve scanned 
through the magazine you’ll 

The ten delegates, who were drawn 
from a wide variety of roles and 
facilities, gelled extremely well as 
a group and were a credit to their 
Association and their employers




